 
MINUTES OF THE 3rd QUARTER BLHA BOARD MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2020 VIA ZOOM MEETING HOSTED BY JASON STRATTON.. 
 
Terri called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM with 5 members of the Board (Craig Hawkins, Phil Krason, Terri Singelyn-Jarosz, Jason Stratton and Ginny Webster-Smith) in attendance.   Prior to the meeting, attendees received copies of the tentative agenda and the minutes from the 6/24/2020 meeting.  The 6/24 minutes were approved. 

FINANCIAL REVIEW  
Ginny reviewed the current financial information.  The 2020 dues collection is complete.  The last LakePro invoice and the Post Office renewal invoice will be paid within the next few days.  The June 30th financial data was previously approved by the Board and has been posted on the website.  Updated financial data will be prepared and emailed to the membership just prior to the 10/28 membership meeting.

OLD BUSINESS
Due to the pandemic, no new Social Committee events have been planned for the balance of 2020.
The 10/28 General Membership Meeting will be conducted via Zoom.  We will request email addresses from new members and any others who have not previously provided email addresses to the Association.  We hope to identify members in attendance at the Zoom meeting and provide them a $25 credit towards their 2021 membership dues.  Elections must be held for 4 open director positions.  Several candidates have volunteered to be on the ballot.
Thanks to the volunteers who cleaned up the Lakepoint Court island on July 11th.   Photos will be shared soon.
Camera/Trail Cam decisions tabled until next Board meeting.
Our front entrance Christmas Lights have deteriorated.   New Green & White LED lights will be purchased.
The sidewalk water valve issue has been referred to the Department of Public Works
The foot traffic at the south end of Ben Franklin is not currently an issue.
The landscape complaint on Kramer has not been resolved.  After being fined $25, the owner has committed to correct the situation, but it hasn’t happened yet.
Ray Kamp & Greg Gilbert will review all Snow Removal proposals and make a recommendation to the Board.
Paperless Communication efforts will continue.
We plan to participate in the Christmas Lighting contest again this year with the Franklin Meadows Association.

NEW BUSINESS
A meeting was held with the Lake Chairpersons to see what efforts the Board can assist them with.  There is a need for an additional member on Bannister Lake to be trained in Goose Management.  There is a need for equipment replacement on Hawkins Lake.  If necessary, the Board approved an advance of up to $5,000 to offset the initial cost and be repaid without any increase in lake maintenance dues.   Lake residents are concerned about the use of chemicals.  The Summer Newsletter reminded lake residents that beach maintenance is their responsibility, and that fishing is Catch & Release only.
An online Fall Newsletter is being planned for November.  Topics should be submitted to Craig Hawkins.
An online payment system may be available through Huntington Bank by the end of the year.
The Board has not received any new formal complaints.
There are no open Architectural Submissions at this time.
We have several new members in the Association.  We need to welcome them and get their contact information.
We need to be tolerant of our member’s political advertisements for the next 4 weeks.
As fewer members volunteer come forward, we may need to hire a management Company.
The roads within the subdivision are deteriorating with age.  We should encourage our members to complain to the Macomb County Road Commission.

The 2021 Board will renew our Noise Abatement request with MDOT & Shelby Township.   We will also ask MDOT to repair their metal security fences

The fourth quarter 2020 Board Meeting will be scheduled after the 2021 Board is elected.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 PM.
As recorded by the BLHA Secretary, Phil Krason on October 7, 2020.
